
NOTICE OF AVAILABILITY, PUBLIC HEARING, AND  

PUBLIC COMMENT PERIOD REGARDING: 

2020 CONSOLIDATED ANNUAL PERFORMANCE AND EVALUATION REPORT FOR 

HOUSING AND COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT PROGRAMS 

 

ATTENTION:  ALL HATTIESBURG, MISSISSIPPI RESIDENTS 

 

The City of Hattiesburg, Mississippi, as required by the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban 

Development, has prepared a DRAFT 2020 Consolidated Annual Performance and Evaluation Report 

(CAPER).  The report provides details on the activities proposed and completed during the 2020 program 

year using Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) and HOME Investment Partnerships Program 

(HOME) entitlement funds. 

 

Beginning February 18, 2021, a draft report will be available for review at 

www.hattiesburgms.com/community-development  and between the hours of 8:00 a.m. and 5:00 p.m., 

Monday through Friday, through March 8, 2021 at the following locations: 

 

City Hall   Hattiesburg Public Library      Forrest County Court House 

200 Forrest Street  329 Hardy Street       641 Main Street 

City Clerk’s Office  Hattiesburg, MS 39401       Hattiesburg, MS 39401 

Hattiesburg, MS 39401            

 

Jackie Dole Sherrill  C.E. Roy Community Center       

Community Center  300 East 5th Street        

220 W. Front Street  Hattiesburg, MS 39401        

Hattiesburg, MS 39401 

 

NOTICE is hereby given that A Public Hearing will be held Monday, March 8, 2021 at 5:00 p.m. to 

afford an opportunity for stakeholders and residents to provide feedback and comments related to the 

proposed plan.  In light of social distancing requirements, this will be a VIRTUAL Public hearing with 

access by internet or phone.  For instructions on how to join the VIRTUAL Public Hearing, please contact 

the Department of Urban Development at (601) 545-4675 no later than 3:00 p.m. March 8, 2021.    

 

Additionally, comments related to the performance report may be mailed to the attention of Petra Wingo 

at the City of Hattiesburg, Community Development Division, P.O. Box 1898, Hattiesburg, Mississippi 

39403-1898, or delivered to City Hall, First Floor, Community Development Division, 200 Forrest Street.  

Written comments may also be emailed to pwingo@hattiesburgms.com.  Related comments should be 

delivered by March 8, 2021.   

 

Questions may be directed to the Department of Urban Development at (601) 545-4558.  To ensure 

compliance with the Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA), persons with disabilities that require aids or 

services to participate may contact the Department of Urban Development at (601) 545-4675; or e-mail 

shall@hattiesburgms.com in advance of meetings to make arrangements. 

 

 

  

PUBLISH Twice in the Legal Section: Thursday, February 18, 2021 and Thursday, February 25, 2021.   

http://www.hattiesburgms.com/community-development

